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3/14/2024 

 

Nathan Barton 

Wasteline, INC. 

PO Box 88 

Cortez, CO 81321 

 

RE:  Line Camp Pit, Permit M-2001-001, Incomplete Application for Transfer of Mineral Permit and 

Succession of Operators, SO-3 

 

Dear Mr. Barton: 

 

On March 11, 2024 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety received the Application Form for 

Transfer of Mineral Permit and Succession of Operators from Stone Sand & Gravel LLC to Smith’s Materials, 

LLC, for the Line Camp Pit, Permit M-2001-001.  The following items are incomplete for the application to 

be processed: 

Structure Agreement 

1. Please include Structure Agreement(s) for all permanent man-made structures located within 200 

ft. of the affected lands pursuant to Rule 6.4.19. Structure agreements were received from CDOT 

and Empire Electric. However, Exhibit S of the permit also lists Century Telephone of CO as the 

owner of a telephone line within 200 ft of the affected lands and D. Truelsen as owner of a water 

ditch with 200 ft. Please provide Structure Agreement(s) for all structures within 200ft of affected 

lands.  

Legal Right to Enter 

1. Per Rule 6.4.14 please provide a lease, deed, abstract of title, current tax receipt, or a signed 

statement by the Landowner and acknowledged by a Notary Public stating that the Applicant has 

legal right to enter to conduct mining and reclamation. Unfortunately, the screen shot of the county 

assessor map available online is not accepted by the rules.  

Please return the required documentation to the Division before May 10, 2024.  All completed permit 

documents are required to be submitted for consideration of your Request for Transfer of Mineral Permit and 

Succession of Operators Application. An incomplete application may be denied after the 60 day submittal 

request, if requested documents or information are not received. In the event of any delay in your submittal or 

if you have any questions, please contact me directly at the Division’s Grand Junction Field Office, by phone 

at 720-688-0626 or by email at todd.jesse@state.co.us. 

Sincerely, 

 
Todd Jesse 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

Cc: Travis Marshall, Senior EPS, DRMS 

Sara Stevenson-Benn, Financial Assurance Specialist, DRMS 


